# Second Grade Newsletter

#### Week of March 11

The purpose of this newsletter is to provide you with some insight as to what is happening in our busy second grade classroom. If you have any questions or concerns please feel free contact me by phone, email, or note.

E: gasau@stjohnsracine.org

P: 262-488-1869

#### Upcoming Week Reminders:

Monday March 18

Tuesday March 19 Memory Wednesday March 20 Chapel

Thursday March 21 Library/Memory

Friday March 22 Spelling/Fast Fact Time test

### **Literacy**

This week we read the story Luke goes to Bat. We also learned about Jackie Robinson and the impact he had on Major League Baseball. We completed a short timeline of Jackie's life. Homophones were reviewed and we stretched our brain by making words with only specific letters. In writing, we are focusing on singular and plural possessive nouns, as well as contractions.

#### Math

We completed our 3-digit subtraction unit and moved to money. We practiced counting pennies, nickels, and dimes. I encourage you to have your second grader practice counting coins at home.

#### Social Studies

This week we learned the difference between maps and globes. Lines of longitude and latitude were introduced and we located the continents and oceans.

## <u>Religion</u>

God shows His love for us by giving us a sign of Jesus' power and by strengthening our faith to believe in what He can do. This week we read the story Jesus Heals a Blind Man.

#### <u>Art</u>

We have art on Thursday and with it being so rainy our directed drawing of a frog was perfect! Once it was drawn, they were able to embellish it however they wished! We had some very happy creatures!

<sup>\*\*</sup>You should be incredibly proud of your second grader for their Tacky the Penguin performance! They did awesome!